WEA address and letterhead

23rd July 2007

The Rt Hon John Denham MP

The Secretary of State

Department for Innovation, Universities and Skills

8th Floor

1 Victoria Street

London

SW1H 0ET

Dear Secretary of State,

I am writing on behalf of the ten Specialist Designated Institutions (SDIs) in England to thank you for your letter of 16th July introducing your Department and setting out the contribution you expect from the Further Education system. The SDIs welcome your vision for the future. We believe that we have huge potential to, in your words, “make a real difference to people’s lives” and we look forward very much to helping “to transform the prospects for the economy and therefore the quality of life of all the people in this country”.
For over 100 years the sole focus of the 10 Specialist Designated Institutions (SDIs) has been to transform the lives of adults through a distinctive education embracing all, particularly those who have been excluded in the past. This
· Promotes well-being and health

· Enhances employment prospects

· Enriches cultural life through the arts and humanities
· Strengthens communities

· Supports families

The value of our shared history and mission is our continuing relevance and contribution to the economy and society, as well as in meeting government targets across a wide range of public policy areas (eg health, communities, older people, widening participation in higher education, social cohesion). The resources needed to support this provision in the 4 residential and 6 non-residential SDI Colleges in England and Scotland represent less than 1% of spending on post-16 provision.
The four residential SDIs are:

· Fircroft College

· Hillcroft College

· Northern College

· Ruskin College

The six non-residential SDIs are;

· The City Lit

· The Marine Society College of the Sea

· The Mary Ward Centre

· Morley College

· The Workers’ Educational Association

· Working Men’s College

In your letter you say that you are planning a programme of visits to colleges and providers and that you look forward to meeting us. We would be very pleased to meet you as a group, either at one of our locations, or at your offices, to discuss further with you how the SDIs together and as individual organisations within the FE system can help you and the DIUS to achieve your vision for the future.

Yours sincerely,

Richard Bolsin

General Secretary
On behalf of the 10 SDIs

